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From the Desk of 

Sharon Delly

Dear Parents and Guardians:
The end of the 1st semester is upon us. We have spent the month of January, testing, testing, and more testing! Students in grades 3-6 have completed the NYS English Language Arts Test and are now anticipating the NYS Math Test the first week of March. We always need your help in preparing our students to achieve. Reading is always the critical element. That is why it is so crucial that your child reads at home in addition to reading at school. One of our biggest concerns in preparing students for the English Language Arts Test is that a great deal of reading stamina is necessary so that students do not shut down midway through the test. The passages are quite long and there are several for them to read. Students should be able to read for sustained periods of time, but that will not happen if those reading muscles are not exercised on a consistent basis. Just think of how much time children invest in video games, hand held games, etc. and even though they are building small muscle strength in their fingers, they are not building their “reading muscles.”

Report cards are coming home this week. Remember to take note of the grade level at which your child is reading. If he or she continues to read below grade level, you should be conferencing with your child’s 

teacher to see what supports are in place and how you can provide further support at home. One of the most critical areas on the report card is on the back of the card, titled “Responsibility of the Learner.” Children that are getting Es and Ss are doing a fine job. If your child has Ns in this area, there is a serious problem that needs to be addressed not only by school personnel but by you. Good learning habits are established early on in life. We want every student to achieve academically and also develop as respectful, participating citizens.

I want to thank all of the parents that were able to attend our International Pot Luck Dinner and Town Meeting on Wednesday evening, January 23rd. The food was great. We even had some neighbors from the Browncroft Neighborhood Association attend. Looking at our school data was informative and there was open and rich conversation regarding some next steps. I also want to thank our School Based Planning Team members for their participation.

Please continue your efforts at home. We appreciate all that you do. Children succeed by parents and teachers working together. 

Sincerely,

Sharon Delly

Principal

School News
Lunch with the Principal

Mrs. Delly will be hosting her Parent Brown Bag Lunch on the following dates  at  11:30  A.M.
Monday, February 11
Wednesday, April 9

 Monday,   June 16
 This is a useful opportunity to talk to her about issues that concern you in a very informal setting. Feel free to call the office (288-8008) for more details or if you would like to schedule a time to meet with her.
June Field Trip
 Grades 5 and 6 are planning the end of the year overnight fieldtrip.  This June, participants from all 5 classes will visit Albany and Cooperstown.  In Albany we will tour the Governor's mansion, the NYS museum, Corning Tower and Capital building.  In Cooperstown, we will tour the Farmer's museum and the Baseball Hall of Fame.  If the above sites and events aren't exciting enough, we will also be going out to dinner and enjoying a school pool party at the hotel.  Our teachers will keep you informed with more details as we get closer to the big date.  Our kids are excited and very enthusiastic about the upcoming overnight.  We are working hard with grades and positive choices to earn this privilege.    ----Mr. Franciosa
News from News from  

Mrs. McCarthy’s Kindergarten

Many thanks to Auden’s parents for coming in to share more about Hanukkah. We made potato latkas, played the driedel game and listened to stories.  We learned so much and had a lot of fun!  Everyone got a whiff and wondered what was going on in the Kindergarten hall. Our morning came to a close with a very special treat – some gelt (gold coins) and our very own driedel.

We’ve learned many concepts through listening, speaking and movement activities in our Great Beginnings program. Ms. French, Ms. Ajavananda, and Mrs. Wiersba have teamed (along with the classroom teachers) to plan enjoyable and enriching lessons that include story telling, role playing, gross and fine motor activities etc. etc.  Our two sessions with the team are definite highlights of our week.

It is hard to believe that the year is half over. We’ve been very busy as we learn all the necessary skills in becoming readers and writers. Everyone just received our first bag of books which contains leveled readers. When I announced the plan, they all gave a cheer. Guess they were ready.  The enthusiasm is really a joy.  Kindergarten is indeed a very exciting year!

News from the Second Grade

Second graders are busy, busy, busy...Students entertained residents at the Blossom Nursing Home in December, we are preparing for our 100 day celebration...the Number of the Day is 87 on 1/28! Students will be working on informational writing pieces. In math we are discovering place value and geometry. Landforms and our community where we live is our focus in Social Studies. We are discovering forces in Science. All of our second graders our reading, reading, and reading!!!!
News from the Third Grade
The third grade has been very busy! We continue to read and read and read! We have been writing Personal Narratives and will be learning about the Informational Writing Process. We are all learning our multiplication and division facts and really making great progress.

We have just finished learning about where we live and where our families have come from. We were all able to find our homes on Google Earth! That was really neat. We then began to discuss immigration and why people from all over the world have come to live in the United States. 

Our Science lessons are really far out, that is far out in outer space! We are learning all about the different phases of our moon and our Solar System. On March 11th we will be taking a field trip to the Planetarium to see “Cycles in the Sky”. This field trip is paid for by the City School District, through the Artists in Residence Program. It will be a great addition to our Science unit.

While the Planetarium trip is part of our curriculum we are taking a fun field trip next Thursday. We are all going ice skating at the ESL Rink on the MCC Campus. This is always a real fun trip! As you can see, we have been very busy learning many new things but having a fun time as well.

PUPIL’S COLUMN

5th Grade Classroom 205 

We are learning about the presidency and our government in social studies.  The students worked in small groups to write a preamble to the School #46 Constitution.  Some of the vocabulary they used was taken straight from the preamble to the United States Constitution.  Jennifer Clayton, Teacher

                  School #46 Constitution
We the students of school #46 agree that the students and teacher should make the rules reasonable. We should all respect others, care about each other, and cooperate with one another. There will also be no violence such as fighting, drilling, cursing, threatening, and stealing. We can make this school better by being kind. We expect that our school should be caring, respectful, fun and safe. School is an important place so we can get a good education. So when we grow up we will have a good job. And if we all follow the rules of school #46 this school we will be a safe, fun, and good place.
By: Chloe Clugstone, Robert McCoy, Ciara Gibson, Katie Murrer

We the students and staff should always keep in mind that our school, school 46, is a place of domestic tranquility.  Our home is your home and we expect peace.  Our school is for children of any color.  Our school is a place where a kid has rights and responsibilities.  Every one here is our family, we’re a union.  We work together and respect each other.  Here in our school we don’t fight, if you want justice use your words.  We believe children should think of that inside and outside of the school.  You shall dress appropriately, like a citizen that wants to be respected.  If you want liberty you must start with following the dress code.  The way you look and the posture you make on a daily basis tells people lots of things about you.  No acting foolish in school and class.  It can distract your classmates.  Our principal makes the rules and children should follow them.  Our principal’s rules are also to be fair and appropriate.  Our school should be fun, and a nice experience, and a safe school.  A child should feel like they have liberty here at our school.

By: Angela Bennett, Tatiana Thompson, Akil King

PTA News

Fall Fundraiser Results
Congratulations to everyone involved in our fundraiser. We raised more than $5,000 for our school, which is a record! The PTA board and fundraising committee would particularly like to recognize our top seller Tommesha Shaw and her mother, Betty Shaw, who brought in more than $1,300. 
We also apologize sincerely for the very late delivery of the merchandise and for the inconvenience that caused many of you. This was due to late delivery from the company and was beyond our control, but please be assured that it will not happen again. Thank you to you all for supporting your children and their school.
PTA Event News
PTA Events
February 28th       PJs, Books & Boogie with Mayor Duffy   
March 12th         PTA Meeting  6:30

April 7-10 
      Artist-in-Residence (AIR)

May 5–9th 
      Teacher Appreciation Week

May 7th  
       Final PTA Meeting  
June 6th
       June Picnic

 Note Change:  The  Winter Carnival  has been cancelled.
PTA Event News 
PJs, Books & Boogie
 with Mayor Duffy
Mayor Bob Duffy coming to School 46
PJs, Books & Boogie has been rescheduled for Thursday, February 28th at 6:30 P.M.. We're delighted to announce that Mayor Duffy will be joining us as guest reader for the event. Watch for more details closer to the time! Because of this new date, Winter Carnival (which had been set for February 29th) has been canceled.
School-Based Planning Team (SBPT)

The school-based planning team is a shared decision making body of School 46 has representation from each constituency group (administration, teachers and parents). The parent representatives are Myriam Martinez,         Danielle Sims and Anthony Whitlow. Meetings are generally held every other week on Monday afternoons, right after school and parents are welcome to attend.   The schedule for the rest of the year is: 2/11, 3/3, 3/17, 4/7, 4/28, 5/12, 6/2, 6/16     please feel free to join us.
To keep you informed we’ve attached the meeting minutes (from Fall, 2007) at the end of this edition of the Galaxy.

If you have comments, questions, feedback or suggestions that you would like addressed by the team, please contact one of the parent representatives:
Danielle Sims: 224-9744
Anthony Whitlow: 288-5879, awhitlow@rochester.rr.com
Myriam Martinez: 544-7527, myriam.martinez@frontiernet.net
Reminder: PTA & SBPT Meeting Minutes are
at the end of this newsletter

Your School Needs You!

We are always looking for people to help on Event Committees with events such as:  AIR,  Teacher Appreciation Week, June Picnic,  etc.).   The PTA is vital to School 46 and we need YOU in order to succeed and flourish.  For more information, contact a member of the executive board:

Co-President:
Myriam Martinez
myriam.martinez@frontiernet.net
544-7527
Co-President:
Pam Murrer
482-3548

Treasurer:
 Joyce  Mitchell
jmitchel@rochester.rr.com

482-9523

Secretary:
Anna Jarvis
fishguard@bluefrog.com
482-6401

PTA Meeting & Town Hall Meeting 

with Mrs. Delly 23rd January, 2008

Mrs. Delly welcomed everyone and introduced the teachers who would be presenting, and those on the School-Based Planning Team. (SBPT)

ATLAS Funding ended last year, but all members of staff continue to meet in small collaborative groups, choosing to focus on aspects of ELA and Math. Opportunity for parents to form groups also—talk to Mrs. Delly if interested.

SBPT Committees Standards & Assessment: Analyzes test data. Teachers have access to a data wall that gives a visual of how students are doing. Grade-level meetings discuss test data.

Parent & Community Involvement: aims to improve home-school and community-school involvement. Effort to use & inform Browncroft Neighborhood Association. Parent Sue Murty has volunteered to be parent on this committee.

Learning Environment: Includes several sub-committees: PBIS, Leadership, Student Council.

Community Partnerships Effort being made to increase the number we have. Include Jewish Federation, St. Paul’s Episcopal Church (K & 1st grade 1:1 tutoring, 4th-grade literacy circles); parent Peter Burch works on literacy with 4th-grade boys; Xerox scientists (4 & 6 grade); Junior Achievement; local college partnerships for student teachers; East High students

PBIS  This year implementing universal model (ie: whole-school community). Focuses on encouraging and recognizing positive behavior. Emphasizes consistent expectations. This is likely to increase referrals in short-term. Gathering data on where & when negative behavior occurring.

School size means we have social worker & psychologist for only 2 days/week each. School needs them full time.

Q: Can we work with other community agencies? A: We do.

PTA Meeting & Town Hall 
Meeting Minutes Continued 
Artists-in-Residence (AIR)  Only school in district to have this program. Funded entirely by PTA. This year 5 artists for 3 days with “Contemporary Urban Culture” as theme. 8-10 April.

Bridges to Harmony Inter-school program at Nazareth. 10 6th graders participating. Focuses on cooperation, working with others, inclusiveness etc. Students will write essay and put together an illustrative project (dance, art etc). Great opportunity for our students to work with others from all over the area: urban and suburban
Testing Data Mrs. Delly presented state testing data which shows that our focus areas continue to be in ELA and Math. As of 2006/2007, we continue to be a school in “good standing,” but we certainly need to address the decline in scores over the last several years.

Parent Questions:Has Mrs. Delly met the new superintendent? She was scheduled for a meeting at the end of January but it has been rescheduled to March! She has a long list of topics, but the meeting is only 1 hour long.
What can parents do to ensure all children get recess every day? Suggestion had been made that parents volunteer to help in playground after lunch, but due to liability issues this is not an option. Most teachers take their students out daily, weather permitting. Other teachers provide recess time in the classroom. Some parents are going to research a program out of Boston.

Cafeteria climate: Cafeteria committee is talking about ways to try and get students outside after lunch but not sure if it’s logistically possible. Trying to improve the cafeteria space—Mrs. Moscowitz is going to work on a mural
2007–08  Faculty and Staff


Mrs. Sharon Delly-Principal


Ms. Dames—Head Secretary�Ms. Fink—Clerk–Typist�Mr. Romero—Parent Liaison�Mrs. Humphrey—Librarian �Ms. Spaulding—Nurse�Ms Ann Cleary—Psychologist�Ms. Miller—Social Worker


Mrs.  McCarthy—K�Mr. VonWiegen—K


Mrs. Day—1st�Ms. Seybold—1st


Mrs. Holland—2nd�Ms.Lynch—2nd                       Mrs. Serour—2nd


�Ms. Perkins—3rd                               Mrs. Sutherland-3rd


Ms. Matias—4th�Ms. Ziegler—4th


Ms. Clayton—5th


Mr. Franciosa-5th�Ms. Schmidt—5th


Mr. Barone—6th�Mr. Hill-------6th


Ms. Moscowitz—Art


Ms. McKay—ESOL


Mr. Allen—Gym�Ms. Rothwell—Gym


Ms. Klein—Math �Ms. Manico—Reading


Ms. Chadwick—Music, Instr.�Mr. VanderWyst—Music, Vocal


Ms. D’Amato—Occ. Therapy Ms. Wierzba—Occ. Therapy�Ms. Welsh—Phys. Therapy


Ms. Kittleberger—Cadre�Ms. Ajavananda—SPED�Mr. Colon—SPED                   Ms. DeSalvo—SPED�Mr. Dreschler—SPED            Ms. Gagliano—SPED


Ms. Meston—SPED


Ms. Thompson—SPED          Ms. French—Speech/Language


Ms. Welch—Teacher Assistant�Mrs. DiMarzio—Para             Mr. McCloud—Para�Ms. Rivera—Cafe Manager�Ms. Gouveia—Cafe Server


Mr. Soto—Cafe Server           


Mr. Alexander—Cafe Server           Mr. Ortiz—Head Custodian�Mr. Gilbert—Asst. Custodian �Mr. Navedo—Custodian


PTA Board


Ms. Murrer—Co-President�Ms. Martinez—Co-President�Ms. Mitchell—Treasurer�Ms. Jarvis—Secretary
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